
4. COMMUNITY SPORTS FUND 
 
 The Chairman, Councillor Condon, and Councillors Cox and Withers declared an interest in this item 

and abstained from the discussion and voting thereon, when Councillor Ishwar Ganda assumed the 
chair. 

 
 The Committee considered a report which provided information on the cancelling of the Community 

Sport Fund by Sport and Recreation New Zealand (SPARC).  The Committee also considered a letter 
from SPARC. 

 
 The Committee decided that the Council should work with SPARC and Sport Canterbury to maximise 

the benefit for all sport and physical recreation in Christchurch. 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


